
 CENTRAL BERKS REGIONAL POLICE COMMISSION 

February 6, 2025 

 

The February 6, 2025, meeting of the Central Berks Regional Police Commission was called to order at 

6:30 PM by John Theodossiou. The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.  

 

Commissioners answering roll call included, Jim Oswald, John Theodossiou, Troy Goodman, Todd 

Weikel. Also, in attendance were Mark Merolla, Solicitor; Raymond Serafin, Chief of Police; Colby 

Pollock, Don Pottieger and Hunter Ahrens. Absent: Tom Baer, Ryan Mauer 

 

The meeting was turned over to John Theodossiou.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

 

MOTION TO: approve the January 9, 2025 meeting minutes as presented. 

MOTION BY: Mr. Theodossiou SECONDED BY: Mr. Oswald VOICE VOTE: All in favor 

 

FINANCIAL REPORTS: 

 

MOTION TO: Approve Accounts Payable & Payroll Invoices from General Fund as of January 31, 

2025, in the amount of $409,604.65. 

MOTION BY: Mr. Weikel  SECONDED BY: Mr. Goodman VOICE VOTE: All in favor 

 

MOTION TO: approve accounts payable & payroll invoices from General Fund as of January 31, 2025 

in the amount of $590,329.29. 

MOTION BY:  Mr. Weikel  SECONDED BY: Mr. Goodman VOICE VOTE: All in favor 

 

SOLICITORS REPORT:  No Report 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 

Administration/Personnel:  

 

Finance:  No Report 

Insurance/Pension: None  

Building/Equipment: No Report 

 

REPORTS OF THE CHIEF AND SECRETARY: 

 

Chief: Chief Serafin presented his monthly report for January 2025.  

Secretary: No Report  

 

UPDATES: 

Lower Alsace Township: No report 

Mount Penn Borough: Police Study Grant Discussion 

St. Lawrence Borough: No Report 



Police Association: No Report 

Codes: Reports were given to Commission members. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: None 

 

NEW BUSINESS:     

Police Service contracts were discussed. Hunter Ahrens presented his analysis of the police service 

contracts followed by Chief Serafin’s presentation of his analysis of the police services contracts. 

Hunter, Chief Serafin, Mr. Theodossiou, Mr. Goodman, Mr. Pottieger and Mr. Oswald all discussed the 

presentations. The commission did not take any action and will further evaluate the presentations. 

 

MOTION TO: Provide a letter of intent to request technical assistance from DCED. 

MOTION BY: Mr. Oswald SECONDED BY: Mr. Weikel VOICE VOTE: All in favor 

 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:   

Executive session called at 7:00PM by Mr. Theodossiou to discuss a personnel issue. 

Executive session ended at 7:25PM by Mr. Theodossiou, No action taken. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for March 6, 2025, at 6:30PM at the Mount Penn Borough 

municipal building. 

MOTION TO: adjourn the meeting at 8:80 PM 

MOTION BY: Mr. Goodman  SECONDED BY: Mr. Oswald VOICE VOTE: All in favor. 

 

 

        

       Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

       Colby Pollock, 

       Executive Assistant to Chief of Police 


